Republic of the Philippines
NATIONAL POLICE COMMISSION

PHILIPPINE NATIONAL POLICE

MARITIME GROUP
Camp BGen Rafael T Crame, Quezon City

September 21, 2023

Mayor MARIA GLORIA M. CONSTANTINO
Municipality of Abra de llog
Abra de llog, Occidental Mindoro

Dear Mayor Constantino:

Please be informed that the Philippine National Police-Maritime Group (PNP-
MG) is mandated to perform all police functions and ensure public safety and internal
security over Philippine territorial waters and rivers to include ports of entry and exit,
systajn the protection of the maritime environment, and to prevent and suppress
violations of all ordinances and special laws in the maritime jurisdiction of the
Philippines.

With this premise, this Group respectfully requests your valuable support and
assistance on a matter of great significance to our community and the PNP-MG.
Currently, the PNP MG Headquarters is located within Camp BGen Rafael T Crame,
Quezon City. While this location has served its purpose, it has become increasingly
evident that the Group's operational effectiveness and efficiency would greatly benefit
from a strategic relocation to a more suitable site. With this in mind, this Group
requests your consideration for the generous donation of a parcel of land measuring
a minimum of 20,000 square meters within the territorial jurisdiction of Occidental
Mindoro.

Relocating the PNP Maritime Group to your municipality would not only
enhance our operational capabilities but also contribute significantly to the safety and
security of our coastal areas, which play a pivotal role in safeguarding our maritime
seas.

The success of this proposal would profoundly serve the mission of the PNP
MG and will contribute to the greater welfare of our fellow citizens. We earnestly
request your favorable consideration of this request and would greatly appreciate the
opportunity to discuss this matter further at your earliest convenience.

Police Lieutenant Colonel MELVIN L LAGUROS, Acting Chief, Regional
Maritime Unit 4B with Contact Number 0917-113-5006 is the designated focal person

for this undertaking.

Your dedication to our community and our country's well-being is deeply
appreciated, and we eagerly await your response and guidance on this endeavor.

Very truly yours,

Director, Maritime Group‘
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